
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, APRIL 11, 2017 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

Councilman David Acosta 

  Councilwoman Angela Calakos 

   Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

   Councilman Albert Vargas 

   President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Assistant Business Administrator 

    Susan M. Baldosaro, Chief Financial Officer 

 

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 28, 2016 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 Neal Lewis thanked City Council for the resolution urging the County to investigate the turn lanes at the 

intersection of Sherman Avenue and the Boulevard.  It was President Spinelli’s desire to personally attend the 

next meeting of the Freeholder Board to present it, but they meet on Tuesdays and it conflicts with our meetings. 

President Spinelli stated that he would send a personal note to Freeholder Director Derella. 

  

 The Clerk reviewed the changes to the agenda since the April 4 work session.  A revised version of 

Ordinance No. 2017-28 was distributed to remove a typographical error in the body of the ordinance.  Resolution 

No. 2017-182, making temporary emergency appropriations for the Calendar Year 2017 pending final adoption 

of the Calendar Year 2017 budget, was provided. 

 

 Councilwoman Calakos referenced invitations to Council members for the Casa PRAC ribbon cutting, 

the VDID volunteer appreciation night at Tropical, and the meeting with the Vineland Historical & Antiquarian 

Society. 

 

 The Municipal Clerk warned Council members not to discuss city business with each other when 

attending events. 

 

 President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilwoman Calakos, and seconded by Councilman 

Vargas, to adjourn the meeting.   

 

The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS:  Councilman Acosta 

Councilwoman Calakos 

   Councilman Franceschini 

   Councilman Vargas 

   President Spinelli 

      

 

 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

              President of Council  

ATTEST:        

   

 

   

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

   Municipal Clerk 


